From: David Viar
To: everyone

**Subject:** COVID19 GCC Response

**Date:** Sunday, March 15, 2020 7:36:55 PM

## Dear GCC Colleagues,

Throughout the weekend, college leaders have been monitoring evolving health advisories from county and state officials and studying the options and implementation strategies available to the college to address the COVID 19 virus public health crisis. Monday, March 16 a series of meetings have been scheduled leading to a noon meeting of the College Executive Committee. Following that meeting, an announcement will be made in the afternoon regarding the next actions to be taken to address the coronavirus emergency beyond the actions announced March 12. Every discussion and decision is focused on how best, first, to assure the health and safety of our students, faculty, classified staff, and management staff; second, the quality of our learning environments; and third, the fiscal integrity of the district.

Thank you for your continued patience and leadership in your respected positions as we work through this together on behalf of GCCD.

Please continue periodically to check <u>www.glendale.edu/COVID19</u> for continuous updates regarding GCC and our response to COVID19.

Know that all of you and your well-being are in my thoughts.

David Viar Superintendent/President